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CONFIDENTIAL 

Sir William Cash MP 

European Scrutiny Committee 

House of Commons 

London 

SW1A 0AA 

 

16 May 2018 

 

Sent via email: William.cash.mp@parliament.uk 

 

Dear Sir William 

 

Thank you for your letter of 26 April 2018 to Lord Burns, in which you raise concerns about the BBC’s 

decision not to cover the publication of the 19th Report of the European Scrutiny Committee.  Lord 

Burns has asked me to respond to you on his behalf. 

At the outset, I would like to make clear that, after carefully considering your complaint, we have 

found no grounds to pursue it further.  Clearly this matter is important to the Committee, so I would 

like to explain our reasoning. 

Ofcom takes very seriously our responsibilities to ensure that BBC broadcast content complies with 

the Ofcom Broadcasting Code. The BBC must comply with all the rules set out in the Ofcom 

Broadcasting Code. This includes ensuring that news is reported with due accuracy and presented 

with due impartiality. If a broadcaster breaches these rules, Ofcom has enforcement and sanction 

powers. 

With regard to the selection of subjects for news coverage, broadcasters have editorial freedom. It is 

therefore an editorial matter for the BBC which stories it includes in its news coverage, as long as its 

output complies with Ofcom’s rules on due accuracy and due impartiality. 

When making decisions about what stories to cover, broadcasters will consider what other events 

are happening at that time. We appreciate your frustration at the lack of coverage given by the BBC 

to the Committee’s report.  We understand it was published shortly after the UK and EU had agreed  

  

Kevin Bakhurst 

Group Director 

Content Media Policy Group 

Direct line: 020 7783 4264 

  

Kevin.bakhurst@ofcom.org.uk 

 

  

mailto:William.cash.mp@parliament.uk


 

Page 2 of 2 
 

on a transitional period after Brexit.  Coverage of that development and reaction to it dominated the 

news agenda across several broadcasters. We therefore consider that it was not unreasonable that 

other events, in particular those related to Brexit, may not have been given the coverage they may 

have otherwise received. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Kevin Bakhurst 
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